
Alamance Artisans Guild
Meeting Minutes, March 19, 2019

The Alamance Artisans Guild held their March 2019 meeting at the Church of the Holy Comforter in Burlington on March 19. Jan Holloman President called the meeting to order.  Those in attendance were Beth Sheffield, Carolyn Bell, Mary Archer, Beth Hill, Barbara Scott, Marilyn Petersen, Sarah Kline, Kathryn Mathias, Curry and Sarah Wilkinson, Wendy Durham, Jeanie Kirk, Bob York, Rita and Jim Duxbury, Lisa Sheffield, Daniel frost, Carol Taylor, Sean Leahy, Martha Sink, Susan Kern, Ross Strange, Merritt and Deb Barnett, Carolyn Langley and Jan Holloman

The February minutes were approved. Motion was by Rita Duxbury and and second by Daniel Frost.

Carolyn Langley gave the treasurer’s report. There is $8,396.51 in the Guild account. The Extravaganza line item has $2,305.00  

Membership: There are currently 68 paid members, based on money deposited by the treasurer. 

Communications:  Heather and Sean are looking at web updates. We encouraged people who are not listed on our website to please consider sending in their information. Carolyn gave out information on how to do that.

Exhibits:  Carol Taylor and Daniel Frost are working with the Exhibits.  The schedule for Harrison’s is now filled through August. Also, there is an exhibit area at the Eugene M. Durham Center for the Arts that is a new center run by Carol Taylor. Contact Carol about exhibiting. Beth Hill will contact Laura  at the CCL to reserve a time for next years exhibit at the Center.

Community Relations/Hospitality Committee:  These two committees are going to be joined once the updated constitution is approved.  Wendy Durham and Jeanie Kirk will co-chair the committee.   Wendy found several event and activities that members may be interested in participating. These will be published as an addendum to the minutes.  She will also post some on Facebook.  Polly Taylor also sent information to Jan Holloman about a Spring festival at the Graham First Baptist Church in May. It is an outside event. Registration is $35.00.

Program Committee:  Plans have been made for upcoming programs. The April meeting will be held at the Eugenie M. Durham Center for the Arts located directly across from the holy Comforter. Our meeting is during Holy week and the church space is unavailable.  We will have a program on designing business cards and a business card swap.  In May we tentatively have Beth Sheffield talking about her art. In June we will meet at the Captain’s White House in Graham (Alamance Arts).  We will view the exhibits and have light refreshments.  There is not a meeting in July. In August, we will hold our summer potluck and social. 

Art Extravaganza:  Rita Duxbury gave a brief update.  Currently we do not have a preview event. Rita has found that there are openings at the Frank Estes Center in Chapel Hill for the weekend of September 27-28. They charge $150 for a weekend, $250 for a week, $600 for a month plus 10% commission on sales and a clean-up fee. The clean-up fee may be refunded if we do a good job cleaning up. Also, we must have proof of insurance and must provide the staffing. This has not been decided yet. A lot depends on the cost of insurance.  The Gallery is located in an area where we target many customers.

Rita also reported that 1000 Save the Date postcards have been ordered. There are only two more spaces available for the Art Extravaganza. Each AE participant will be required to get at least one supporter. Carolyn Bell asked all members to consider helping recruit supporters. The $160.00 donation is tax deductible. Jude Lobe is working on writing the Grassroots Grant.
.
Old Business:  A copy of the suggested changes to the Alamance Artisans constitution was given out.  We will vote on changes in April.

New business: It was suggested that we change our official name to Alamance Artisans Guild instead of Alamance Artisans. However, it was noted that legally it cause many challenges including changing our EIN, Bank accounts etc.. After some discussion it was decided to leave our legal name as Alamance Artisans.


Announcements: Several announcements were made:
1) Glencoe Textile Museum will celebrate its 15th Anniversary on March 30 from 10-5
2) Alamance Arts is hosting Gigglemug, a Children’s performing Arts Event on March 30th. Eight professional groups will be featured at 4 venues. Cost is $2.50 per performance!
3) Alamance Arts is holding its Reverse Raffle on April 13. Tickets are $100 each. The last ticket drawn wins $5000.
4) NC Museum of Art is having Art in Bloom March 21-24


The meeting adjourned. The program featured several of our new members showing what they do. Those who participated were:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Merritt Barnett- Bonsai, Kathryn Mathias-Impulsive Creativity, Sarah Kiine-Fantasy Watercolor, and Lisa Sheffield- Painter.


Respectfully submitted, 
Carolyn Langley, Secretary 

